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feet of the new freezing medium (magnesium-chloride solution) on the color, tex­
ture, taste, and storage character istics of the fish. 

On Cruise No. 17, approximately 28,500 pounds of scrod haddock and 4,000 
pounds of haddock wer e caught on Georges Bank. About 23,000 pounds of scrod had­
dock were frozen round in brine (sodium chloride) at 30 F. to 80 F. The remain­
der was gutted and stor ed on ice in the hord of the Delaware. All fish from the 
cruise were sold thr ough the New England Fish Exchange at the Boston Fish Pier 
to provide interested firms with samples of fish frozen at sea and fish iced at 
sea for comparative tests . 

This completes the fishing activities of the Delaware until about March 19530 
Limitation of funds preclude further sea operations at this time. The interim 
period will, however, afford opportunity for laboratory personnel to pursue more 
diligently the laboratory and pilot-plant phases of the project; to design and 
install an improved brine freezer; and to improve the operation of the refrigera­
tion equipment, which up t o now has operated at about one-half the rated capacity. 
Further overhauling and repairing of the vessel and fishing equipment will also 
be carried out. (Boston) 

Te chnological Program Changes 

A technological survey of the domestic tuna industry is a new project dele­
gated to t he Seattle l aboratory. This project is one phase of a comprehensive 
study by the Service's Branch of Commercial Fisheries of the current and possible 
future condition of the domestic tuna industry. The over-all study is expected 
to provide recommendati ons for such measures as may be appropriate to promote 
necessary ad justments of the tuna industry so that it may achieve and maintain a 
sound position in the domestic economy. The technological study will be confined 
to plant-survey work. For future reference purposes this project will be entitled 
Tuna Survey--Technological Phase. Completion of the field work involved has been 
set for December 15, 1952. 

Three technologists have been assigned to the project; two from the Seattle 
laboratory staff and one hi red on a temporary basis. Current technological stud­
ies by these members of the Seattle laboratory will be delayed until completion 
of the survey. 
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STUDIES OF BACTERIOLOGICAL AGAR 

During \.[orld War I I, all agar was reserved for scientific purposes, 
principally bacteriologi cal . This was necessitated by the shortage caused 
when we could no longer receive imports from Japan which had supplied 92 per­
cent of our agar. To he l p alleviate this condition , the.U. S. Fish and ~ild­
life Service undertook an investigation of the propertles of agar and agar 
substitutes relating to the i r use for bacteriological purposes. 

The results of thi s invest igation were published in Fishery Leaflet 335, 
Studies of Bacteriologi cal Agar. This publication consi~ts o~ two p~rts: 
Part I --:Physical and Chemical Properties; Part II - Bacterlologlcal ~tuales. 

--Fishery Leaflet 335 




